Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, August 7, 2017
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, August 7, 2017 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Steve Lineberry
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Earp, Clerk Melanie Eveker, Attorney Charlie Davis, Attorney Ralph Hill
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Mayor Boggs then introduced new Mark Swing, the newest Town Employee, to the Council and the public. Mr. Swing is the Town’s utility billing clerk/customer service representative.

Consent Agenda
7:02 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from July 10, 2017 regular Town Council meeting.
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:03 pm
The Town Council received a presentation from Fire Chief Joseph concerning his FY 17-18 Fire Department Staffing Plan and a presentation from the Town Attorney regarding FLSA law. 

Attorney Ralph Hill presented the Council with some finding regarding FLSA law and its implementation in the Town. Attorney Hill cautioned the Council that volunteer firefighters for the Town are not be eligible to work part time for the Town as firefighters. Additionally, given the number of volunteers now being employed, the FLSA exemption that the Town currently implements for fire departments under 5 people is no longer in effect as the Town has exceeded that number. Following considerable discussion, Council asked Attorney Hill to answer some of their specific questions and to report back to the Council at a later date in order to make sure that the Town is complying.
Fire Chief Joseph then presented his plan for the use of the part time help funded for the 17-18 budget year as long as his intention to move some full-time firefighters to shift work after January 1, 2018.
More questions were presented by Council regarding FLSA law and Council again asked for more information from the Attorneys at a future meeting.
7:35 pm 

The Town Council considered a request from Police Chief Harrison to enter into a contract with Systel Business Equipment - Copier Lease.
Police Chief Harrison requested the ability to lease a copier from Systel Business Equipment.  He would like to lease a Konica Minolta, Model KM-Bizhub C227.  The contract will be for four (4) years for $1,635.68 per year. By entering into this agreement, our current year appropriated funds will be in excess due to the maintenance and upkeep of the current machine exceeding the cost of the lease of this machine. Council approval is being sought not because of the fund expenditure, but due to the fact that the Town would be entering into a contract that was not previously laid out in our budget for 17-18.

Councilmember Lovette then made a motion to approve a 48-month lease for a Konica Minolta printer/scanner/fax for the Haw River Police Department. Motion carried 5-0.                              
7:40 pm
The Town Council will consider changing the purchase time for alcohol on Sundays from 12 Noon to 10:00 AM in response to SB 155 enacted by NC General Assembly in most recent session.
Attorney Davis presented the Council with an option, due to recent State Legislative changes, to approve a resolution allowing alcohol sales in the Town of Haw River starting at 10am on Sundays vs. the 12pm law currently in effect. 

Council expressed no desire in entertaining this agenda item and took no action.
7:42 pm
The Town Council will consider the acceptance of funding to replace Lange Street Pump Station in the form of a 0% interest loan through the NCDEQ in the amount of $l .5M
Troy King of Alley, Williams, Carmen and King informed the Council that the Town has received notice that our application for $1.5M for the Lang Street Pump Station to NCDEQ has been approved as a 0% interest loan without grant funding. Initially there was a possibility that if we accept the 0% loan, we could be awarded part of $227,000 worth of grant funding that remains, but NCDEQ has since taken that possibility off the table and no grant funding will be available.
If we accept the 0% interest loan, it would be a 30-year loan and cost the Town $50,000 a year or less. Mr. King reiterated to Council that the replacement of the Lang Street pump station is a priority for the Town due to the fact that it is currently at capacity. Mr. King also explained the process for grant awards and cautioned the Council that if they refuse this offer, future application may not score high enough to even receive loan options from NCDEQ, much less grant funding. Mr. King also stated that the $1.5 million dollars approved is likely a high number and the actual project will probably cost considerable less.
Following discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve acceptance of a 0% interest loan through the NCDEQ in the amount of $1.5 million for the replacement of the Lang Street Pump Station. Motion carried 5-0.
7:35 pm

The Town Council will consider a request for a utility bill adjustment at 185 Trollingwood Rd. in Haw River due to a leak that extended through two billing periods
Manager Earp received a request from the resident at 185 Trollingwood Road to adjust a utility bill for a leak that ran into two billing periods. Over a two-month period, the owner had a leak of 91,000 gallons.  Staff adjusted for the month of June, but does not have the authority to adjust for the month of July.  Staff has substantiated that there was a leak under the house which did not go back into our sewer system. An adjustment for 52,000 gallons in the amount of $526.00 is what is being considered. The amount of water loss has already been paid for.
Following brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve a $526.00 sewer adjustment for 185 Trollingwood Road for a leak that spanned two billing periods and did not go back into the sewer system. Motion carried 5-0.
The Town Council will consider acceptance of a donation in the amount of $120 from Genesis Lifestyles to the Haw River Parks and Recreation Department. 
Genesis Lifestyles recently donated $120 to Haw River Parks and Recreation for a memorial plaque at the Park honoring one of their members. 

Councilmember Lineberry made a motion to accept the $120 donation from Genesis Lifestyles. Motion carries 5-0.
7:59 pm
Manager’s Update

· The date of the Town’s audit fieldwork has been moved due to scheduling issues of the auditor’s.
· Staff has been receiving numerous and frequent complaints regarding the conjecture surrounding the grading being done at the corner of Haw River Hopedale Road and Roma Road. At this point, no permits have been applied for and no work currently being done is out of compliance with any Town Ordinances.
· Council was made aware of a recent letter of accommodation written by Chief Harrison to Office Dunnagan regarding stellar service to the citizens of the Town of Haw River. 
Public Comment

7:59 pm
Mr. Burns of 109 Ruby Lane in Haw River informed the Council of what he considers excessive noise being made by his neighbor when the neighbor leaves for work in his semi.
Mr. Adams of 10 Lea Lane inquired about the timeframe for the installation of the Bocce Ball court that was recently funded in the 17-18 Budget.

Ms. Amash of 506 Rolling Road informed council that the in memorial tree that she had planted at the Haw River park has died and would like the tree to be replaced when possible.

Announcements

· Police Chief Harrison updated Council on the success of the recent Nation Night out program that Haw River PD participated in and thanked everyone for their assistance in making this program a success.
8:07 pm

Councilmember Allen made a motion to take Council into closed session under NCGS 143-138.11(1)(3)(6). Motion carried 5-0.

8:50 pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to return to open session. Motion carried 5/0.

8:51 pm

Councilmember Allen announced that the Council, by consensus, has asked Manager Earp to advertise for anticipated Assistant Manager Position for the Town of Haw River.

8:52 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor

Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




